
 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message from Pastor Caitlin 

Dear friends in Christ:   Holy Week will be here before we know it. For centuries, Christians have used this 

week to especially remember that the suffering, death, and resurrection of Jesus are historical events with 

great significance for Jesus’ disciples. It is my hope and prayer that we would orient our hearts, minds, and 

schedule towards the important events of this week, making worship a priority, so that we experience the 

breadth and depth of the Good News shared with the world in the Last Supper, crucifixion, and resurrection. 

Here is an overview of the week’s themes. Specifics about Zion’s Holy Week worship are available later in 

the newsletter.  

 

Palm Sunday- Before Jesus was crucified, he rode into Jerusalem on a donkey to the praises of a huge 

crowd. People honored him by laying down palm branches and coats before him, fulfilling a prophecy from 

Zechariah that our king come to us “humble and riding on a donkey” (Zechariah 9:9) We enter Holy Week 

praising our King with Hosannas just as the people praised Jesus 2,000 years ago.  However, we also 

remember on this day that it wasn't long until the people’s cries changed from “hosanna” to "crucify him."   

 

Maundy Thursday – Thursday is when Jesus celebrated the Passover with his disciples,  taught them to 

celebrate the Lord’s Supper (Holy Communion), and washed their feet. We call this day “Maundy” (Latin 

for ‘commandment’) Thursday because Jesus also issued a new commandment this night: teaching his 

disciples to “Love one another, as he loves us” (John 13:34). After dinner that night, Jesus is betrayed by 

Judas, arrested, and put on trial.  

 

Good Friday - This is the day Jesus foretold throughout His ministry, the day Jesus suffers and dies at the 

hands of men. Why do we call this day ‘Good’? Because in this act God demonstrates God’s unending 

perfect love for the world, showing us just how much God loves us. We remember this day with solemn 

contemplation, but also with hope because we know this isn’t the end of God’s story. 

 

Easter Sunday – Christ is risen! He is risen indeed! We celebrate Jesus’ triumph over death and the devil 

with all the "alleluias" we can exclaim for this is the most beautiful day, and promise, of our faith. Death 

does not have the final word, for Christ is risen! Through Christ, we, too, will be raised from the dead to live 

with God forever. And with Christ, we have hope for all the challenges we face in this life. Alleluia, alleluia.  

Why can’t we just jump straight to Easter? It’s tempting to skip worship on Maundy Thursday and Good 

Friday because we are not accustomed to going to church during the week and because the solemn and 

reflective nature of the worship services can be difficult. But the Good News of Easter rings hollow when we 

don’t walk through the challenges of Maundy Thursday and Good Friday. Spending time in the stories and 

themes of Holy Week gives us time to reflect on some of the darker realities of our own lives: experiences of 

betrayal, times of suffering and death, periods of hopeless and despair. Having reflected and offered even 

these experiences to God, we are more able to hear the Good News of Easter morning—Christ is Risen! He 

is Risen indeed! God’s love triumphs over all sin, darkness, and death, providing hope in the midst of even 

our hopelessness. I encourage you to make time during Holy Week to attend Maundy Thursday and Good 

Friday worship that we may walk together through the Great Three Days to celebrate the fullness of Easter 

and all its promises. 

  In hope,  Pastor Caitlin 

 

 

 
 

 

Pastor Caitlin Glass April 2017 

 Zion’s Mission Statement:  Reflecting Christ, we 

are called to share God’s gifts 
 



Social Ministry    

Chair:  Sharon Davis (dsdavis11@comcas.net; 865-2781)   

Lebanon County Christian Ministries 

(LCCM)  Wish List: 
Food Bank:  

Canned Soups  Canned Mixed Vegetables  

Mac-n-cheese Peanut Butter & Jelly 

Canned Chili/Stews  

Other:  

Mens & Womens coats  Men’s Plus Size apparel 

Boys & Girls coats  Men’s Boots (9-13) 

Men’s Pants (28-38)  New Socks (all sizes) 

Mens & Womens jeans    

Mens New White Undershirts  

Reusable Plastic Containers 

Place contributions in the container marked “LCCM” 

in social hall. (Watch expiration dates) 

Jonestown Outreach Pantry (JOY)  

Wish List: 
Food Bank:        

Mac & Cheese, Canned meats, stews, chicken, 

spam, pasta, beets, carrots, potatoes, sweet pota-

toes, pineapples, peaches, fruit cocktail.  Peanut 

butter, all soups, boxed potatoes, cake mix, icing, 

baked beans.  Other: Toilet tissue, soap, tooth-

paste, paper towels. 

 Place contributions in the container marked 

“JOY” in social hall. (Watch expiration dates) 

Joy no longer needs egg boxes, baby food or plas-

tic bags. 

Homebound Birthday 

(Cards, Calls, Visits) 
 

Frank Hauer   PH: 274-7400 

100 Tuck Ct., #314 Birthday: May 2 

Lebanon, PA  17042 

Thank You 
I would like to thank Zion’s for all the prayers over 

the last few weeks.  A special thank you to whoever 

made the beautiful prayer shawl for me.  It is com-

forting being part of a caring church family.  Bless-

ings flow - Elaine Ludwig 

Thank you to Zions for all the expressions of sympa-

thy shown to our family during the recent passing of 

Raymond. - Kulp family 

Night Shift Trail Run 

LCCM , Lebanon County Christian Ministries, 

3rd Annual Night Trail 5k to Feed the Need.  

Friday, April 7 @ YMCA Camp Shand - race 

begins at 8:00 pm.  Family-friendly event with 

bon-fire, hotdogs, and s’mores.  Register 

online at www.LCCM.us. 

Easter Lilies 

The Homebound will receive a visit and an Easter 

Lily during Holy Week. 

Spaghetti Miracle 

The Annual Jim Northridge Spaghetti 

Miracle will be held on  April 30, fol-

lowing worship.  We are requesting a 

donation of a box of pasta and a jar of 

spaghetti sauce.  All proceeds will benefit the 

Jonestown Outreach pantrY, JOY. 

Care Packages 
Social Ministry will pack care packages for our 

college students for a spring delivery. 

JOY Pantry script  
Easter is approaching.  Are you filling Easter bas-

kets with goodies?  Are you making a special meal?  

Gift cards are available for retail and grocery stores.  

Order a gift card to do your shopping or to give as 

a gift.  Proceeds support JOY Pantry.  Contact Rita 

865-5666, Kay, 861-4556, or Elaine Ludwig. 

mailto:dsdavis11@comcas.net


Christian Education & Youth                              

Chair:  Tracy Hoy (tlh328@verizon.net;272-6542) 

Zion’s Youth Update  

For the month of March we had the Mission Trip Fundraiser Talent Show.  What a nice variety of 

talents!  We hope everyone had a great time!  Jr. Youth Group had lots of giggles at game night last 

month. 

For the month of April we will have our day of service on April 8th, starting at 10 A.M.  This will be a 

Thrivent Action Team.  We will have activities for many generations.  We will have fleece blanket ty-

ing for Lutheran World Relief.  Younger participants can decorate door hangers for nursing home 

residents, or choose to do an activity that they can give to a friend and tell them about Jesus’ resur-

rection, or why Jesus was on the cross.  Lunch will be provided. 

Please note the change: Our Youth Group Meeting, which is rehearsal for the Youth Service on 

May 21st, is being moved from April 30th to May 7th 

Jr. Youth Group will be April 12th and May 3rd.                           Joy!  Jim and Laurie 

Sunday School Updates! 
April 9th, Palm Sunday – we will again meet in the Social Hall for another family activity – Passport 

to Holy Week! We will learn about what happened during Holy Week. This will include feet washing, 

the Last Supper, Good Friday and the Resurrection!  

April 16th, EASTER SUNDAY - there will be no Sunday School. 

A NEW Sunday School class for parents has begun. We discuss the book “99 Ways to Raise Spirit-

ually Healthy Children”.  Matt and Leah Wolfe lead this group weekly during Sunday school time 

(9:15). They meet in the Nursery so your little ones are welcome to be with you. 

Planning ahead:  Confirmation will be June 4th with luncheon following the worship service 

   VBS Sunday June 25th - Thursday June 29th 

   Family Communion Class will be held May 14 @ 7:30 pm 

Kings Kids: 
April 5 - Thrivent Money Talks - Money Matters, is designed specifically for parents and their 

children ages 6 to 10.  The workshop will help you:  Reflect on the values you want your kids to 

learn.  Teach your kids about money and values.  Learn practical tools to make teaching about 

money fun..  This 50-minute workshop will be presented by Thrivent Financial rep. Jim Gill. 

April 12 - Planting Apple Tree 

April 19 & 26 - Two-part Mother’s Day crafts, We will start our craft on the 19th and finish it 

on the 26th.  Creations will go home with children on May 3. 

April 22 - Saturday, Fun for Families.  Join Ms. Monica at Swatara Township’s Mill Street park 

from Noon - 4 pm, SPRING FLING.  Games, Food and Fun! 

April 29 - Autism walk at NLHS.  11am-2pm - Ms. Monica will have games and fun. 



Teddy Bear Ministry 
Teddy bears seated on the window sills in our sanctuary are  for 
Zion’s Teddy Bear Ministry.   If you know someone who would ap-
preciate a Zion’s bear, they are available for purchase.   Bears have 
a tag saying:  “I have been living at the Zion’s Lutheran Church in 
Jonestown, PA.  I have been loved by members, learned from ser-
mons and scripture, and heard songs of praise.  I have been soaked 
in God’s love and come to you with blessings of hope and love from 
our congregation.”  The back of the tag gives the church’s name, 
address, telephone number, web address, and Facebook page, and 
asks the bear owner to drop us a line to let us know what receiving 
the bear has meant to them.   Bears cost $10.00, which sustains the 
ministry.  Take a bear from the window sills, please give cash, or a 
check payable to Zions, to Christine Techky.   

Evangelism                 Next Meeting: Thursday, April 6 @ 7:00 pm                                            

Chair:  Elaine Ludwig (eludadvo@comcast.net; 865-3757) 

“Protect and heal our neighbors’ feet”  

Jesus washed his disciples’ feet as an act of 
love.  We can also show Jesus’ love by col-
lecting white diabetic socks for residents of 
the personal care home, American House in 
Lebanon.  Please purchase white diabetic 

socks at Dollar Tree and put them in the basket in the 
gathering area.  A 40 Action team will match the number 
of socks received and donate them to the Lebanon VA 
Medical Center. 

DDS Dance "Take me out to the 

Ballgame" 

Saturday, May 20; 4:00 - 7:00 p.m. 

 
Entertainment:  Allen, DJ Show 

 
Cost: $2 per person 

 
Includes:  Food and games 
and lots of dancing.  Wear your favorite 
baseball jersey or hat. 
Enjoy time with the folks from Lebanon 
County's Developmental and Disabilities 
Services.  

S.O.A.P. 
Through a Thrivent Action Grant, a part of the “40 Action Teams in 40 Days” program, the 
church’s 500th Anniversary Reformation com- mittee will participate in the outreach program 
S.O.A.P. (Save our Adolescents from Prostitu- tion). Although nobody wants to think that hu-
man trafficking occurs in the United States, the practice takes place in hotels and motels 
throughout the country including Harrisburg and Lebanon.  The S.O.A.P. organization, which is 
national and offers immediate help to victims, is led by Theresa Flores, herself a victim of ado-
lescent prostitution. Her own incredible story can be viewed online at https://www.youtube.com/watch?
v=5QW_nsAjweE. This video shows how a young girl from a Christian home in the suburbs was drawn into the 
world of human trafficking. 
 Through its own workers and community volunteers, Theresa’s organization distributes free, labelled bars 
of soap to hotels and motels and requests that the soap be placed in each bathroom. Often, a hotel bathroom is 
the only place where an adolescent victim is alone. The labels, which are attached to each wrapped bar of soap, 
give the National Human Trafficking Hotline’s toll-free hotline number to call for help. 
We have purchased 1,000 bars of soap from S.O.A.P., together with labels to be attached to the soap bars.  After 

Easter, the labelled soap will be distributed to local hotels and motels. The soap will be labelled in the social hall 

during the “Passport to Holy Week” at 9:30 AM on Palm Sunday, April 9th.  If any adults would like to help us with 

this project while their children are taking part in the Palm Sunday activities, please join us. Adults without small 

children are welcome to help too. 

Memorial Fund 

In Memory of Raymond Kulp: 

Harold & Grace Dennis 
Nancy Haase 
Jeff & Penny Winklebleck 
Mr. & Mrs. Warren Hess 
Donald & Sharon Davis 
Beatrice Wolferd 
William Haniman 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5QW_nsAjweE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5QW_nsAjweE


Electronic Giving 

Interested in simplifying how you give to the church? You can now sign up for Electronic Giving through the inter-

net. You can also go to our website and click on the “Giving” link. 

Council Highlights from March 9, 2017 meeting: 

• Pastor discussed the practice of communion moving forward: ”Christ’s communion table is open to all.  It has been 

the practice at Zion’s for children and their parents to have a conversation with the Pastor before receiving com-

munion for the first time. I am always happy to have these conversations, and will be offering a class during Sun-

day School on May 14 to go over the basics of Holy Communion. Children who haven’t previously received will 

be recognized on Sunday May 21—Youth-led worship Sunday. Going forward, we will continue to offer a class at 

least yearly, and continue to recognize new communicants annually during worship, but baptized children of any 

age will be invited to begin receiving at any point during the year, so long as their parents/guardians agree. 

• Michelle McQuaide and Michael Johnsen volunteered to be Synod Assembly representatives for 2017  

• Pastor Glenn Ludwig, President of the Gettysburg Seminary Endowment Foundation, will be with us on Sunday, 

May 7. He will bring greetings from Gettysburg Seminary and preach. The ELCA, and many other denominations, 

are at the beginning of a clergy crisis—there are not enough trained pastors to fill all the viable vacant congrega-

tions. It is the job of pastors and congregations to identify and raise up potential new pastors. Pastor Ludwig’s pres-

ence and message is one way we can keep this and call at the forefront.    

• Plan to plant apple tree in honor of the 500th Reformation on Wednesday of Holy Week (April 12th) 

Connecting Faith and Finances for Good 

Helping you to be wise with money and live generously 

 
“40 ACTION TEAMS IN 40 DAYS” 

By now, you’ve heard and seen lots of activity for Zion’s Lenten generosity campaign, “40 Action Teams in 40 Days”.  
We have set the goal of accomplishing 40 Thrivent Action Teams during the 40 days of Lent (from March 1 through 
April 15).  This is an opportunity for us to respond to God’s call to live generously and to focus our attention on the 
Lenten discipline of giving. 

Every week, we’ve been able to see more and more blossoms added 
to the Generositree in the Gathering Area.  As of mid-March, over 22 
Thrivent Action Teams had been approved!  These include crafting 
and praying in color, providing cooking education to troubled youth 
in Lebanon County, hosting the Mark Cable concert to benefit the 
Children’s Hospital at Hershey Medical Center, a DDS Lego Club 
fundraiser, helping King’s Kids assemble care kits for those in need, 
and supporting Zion’s annual Talent Show which helps fund future 
Youth Group mission trips. 

It’s been wonderful to see so much activity and involvement from 
across the congregation!  Michael Johnsen used his Action Team, 
called “Project Share the Good News”, to secure equipment which 
will help us share our acts of generositty on social media.  Whenever 
you lead your own Action Team, please take pictures and send them 
to Michael at zions40in40@gmail.com.  Remember to wear your 
Action Team “Live Generously” t-shirts!  And feel free to join the fun 
by including #LiveGenerously and #Zions40in40 in all of your 
Facebook posts.   

All Thrivent members receive $250 of seed money from Thrivent for each Action Team they lead.  If you haven’t 
used your membership benefit for the campaign yet, please consider doing so.  If you’re not sure what Action Team 
to do, or the process seems confusing or unfamiliar, please talk to Pastor Caitlin, Jim Gill, or Michael Johnsen.  You 
might find that generosity is contagious! 

 

COUNCIL                                              

President:  Ed Ludwig  (eludadvo@comcast.net; 865-3757) 

“40 ACTION TEAMS IN 40 DAYS” 
By now, you’ve heard and seen lots of activity for Zion’s Lenten generosity campaign, “40 
Action Teams in 40 Days”.  We have set the goal of accomplishing 40 Thrivent Action 
Teams during the 40 days of Lent (from March 1 through April 15).  This is an opportunity 
for us to respond to God’s call to live generously and to focus our attention on the Lenten 
discipline of giving. 

Every week, we’ve been able to see more and more blossoms added to the Generositree 
in the Gathering Area.  As of mid-March, over 22 Thrivent Action Teams had been ap-
proved!  These include crafting and praying in color, providing cooking education to trou-
bled youth in Lebanon County, hosting the Mark Cable concert to benefit the Children’s Hospital at Hershey 
Medical Center, a DDS Lego Club fundraiser, helping King’s Kids assemble care kits for those in need, and sup-
porting Zion’s annual Talent Show which helps fund future Youth Group mission trips. 

It’s been wonderful to see so much activity and involvement from across the congregation!  Michael Johnsen 
used his Action Team, called “Project Share the Good News”, to secure equipment which will help us share our 
acts of generositty on social media.  Whenever you lead your own Action Team, please take pictures and send 
them to Michael at zions40in40@gmail.com.  Remember to wear your Action Team “Live Generously” t-shirts!  
And feel free to join the fun by including #LiveGenerously and #Zions40in40 in all of your Facebook posts.   

All Thrivent members receive $250 of seed money from Thrivent for each Action Team they lead.  If you haven’t 
used your membership benefit for the campaign yet, please consider doing so.  If you’re not sure what Action 
Team to do, or the process seems confusing or unfamiliar, please talk to Pastor Caitlin, Jim Gill, or Michael John-
sen.  You might find that generosity is contagious! 



Worship                                              

Chair:  Noel Strattan  (dns@telecommute.net; 865-7747) 

Zion's will be decorating with Lilies for Easter this year. If you would like to sponsor any 

of these plants, please fill out the form below and place it and $6.50 per plant in the of-

fering plate any Sunday between now and April 3.  Plants may be claimed by sponsors 

after 10:30 worship on Easter, April 16.   

**return this form with your payment to the church, or place in the offering plate** 

 (#)______  Lily(ies) were placed by ________________________________________  

in honor or  memory of     __________________________________________________________. 

          Holy Week at Zion’s 

Palm Sunday, April 9:  All Ages “Passport to Holy Week” at 9:30 in Social Hall 
Worship at 10:30 AM As you are able, meet in the Jonestown square for our Palm Sunday pro-

cessional. If you’re unable to meet there, find your place in the sanctuary and we’ll meet up   
 with you soon! 
 
Joyful Spirits, Wednesday April 12 at 6:15 PM This service will offer children a chance to      

  experience the mystery and even sadness of Holy Week. We know that the events of the week can 

be complex for children; this service puts things in a way that everyone can understand 
  
Maundy Thursday, April 13: Worship at 7 PM  We will remember Jesus washing the disciples 

feet by collecting and blessing diabetic socks for the American House and the VA. We will also 

celebrate Holy Communion, and strip the altar as a visual symbol of the suffering to come. 
  

Good Friday, April 14: Worship at 7 PM “Faces at the Cross”   Members of our community 

will offer reflections on what it would have been like to be one of the many men and women who 

walked with Jesus during His final days.  As we listen to their stories we will be encouraged to 

consider anew what Jesus’ death means for our lives and our world. 
 
Easter Sunday, April 16: Festival Worship at  7 and 10:30 AM. No Sunday School  

  Christ is Risen, He is Risen Indeed! Invite your family and friends to join us for worship! 

Can you hear me now?  

We understand that some folks sitting near the back occasionally have trouble hearing during worship. We are 

exploring the possibility of purchasing individual hearing assistance devices. If you would find this helpful 

please let Pastor Caitlin, Tom Mohn, or Ed Ludwig know. We are happy to make these available, but will only 

do so if they will be used. We also invite you to sit closer to the front where there are more speakers. 

circle one 

Zion’s 2017 Vacation Bible School will be 

held Sunday, June 25-Thursday June 29. 

Children ages 3-5th grade are invited to par-

ticipate; older youth and adults are more 

than welcome to help lead! Pick up invita-

tion postcards in the Gathering Space to 

share with your friends and neighbors. The 

more, the merrier!  

Calling all young adults! We will be gath-

ering for dinner and game 

night at Pastor Caitlin’s and 

Seth on a Monday night in 

May. Watch your 

inboxes for more 

information!  



More News You Can Use! 

Two Opportunities to Read and Continue Discussing Adam Hamilton’s book Half Truths: God helps those who 
help themselves, and other things the Bible doesn’t say: 

“Lunch Bunch” Book and Bible Study on Thursday, April 27 at 1 PM at Tony’s on Market Street in 
Jonestown. You’re welcome to purchase lunch or coffee if you want, but it’s not required. Open to all, 
and your friends!   
Women’s Bible study on Thursday, April 27 at 7 PM. Location TBD. If you need directions, call the church 
office. 

At both of these gatherings, we’ll look at the fourth chapter: “God said it, I believe it, that settles it”. What do 
you think? Is this true? Is it helpful? Are there things God says in scripture that you don’t believe, or think are a 
little more complicated than first meets the eye? You are welcome to order the book off Amazon and read the 
chapter before we gather, but that is not required. Our last Spring meeting date for both of these groups will be 
Thursday, May 25.   

Koinonia News 

Next Meeting: Sat., May 6, @ 6:30 pm - in the classroom by the mailboxes.  All are welcome! 

Spring Activity: Sat., Apr. 22, @ 7:30 pm - Lebanon Community Theater. 

Hollyberry Bazaar news:  Hope you’ve been busy preparing crafts, etc. that could be used for the bazaar.  Con-
tact Kris Hoffer, jkhoffer@yahoo.com or 469-2560 or Heather Moyers, info@maximcontractors.com or 861-
5775, if you want to share ideas. 

Zion’s Koinonia Annual Shore Weekend 
June 16-18, 2017 

We are again staying at the Roman Holiday. It is a beachfront property in North Wildwood, 6 (short) blocks north 
of the Boardwalk, and off  Exit 6 of the Parkway. All units there are suites.  
A block of rooms is not set aside for our group, so you must book early to guarantee a room. Some families will 
arrive Thursday, June 15 and leave Monday, June 19, and others will spend just the weekend.  
**Note that the 2017 rate for nights past June 18 will be set after February 1.  We will have our church service at 
9 AM Sunday. Everyone is welcome. 
***GROUP RATES***       
$123: 1- Bedroom Efficiency Suite (sleeps 6/limit 6)  
$175: 2-Bedroom Efficiency Suite (sleeps 8/limit 8) 
Sales & occupancy taxes are is 14%. 
There are no extra charges for additional persons –within the occupancy limit.  
Reservations may be made after February 1 by mailing the form, calling the Roman Holiday directly (609) 522-
3111, or logging on to www.romanholidayresort.com.  This special group rate is only guaranteed until May 1.  
If you have questions, call Janet Bird 865-5636 or contact the Roman Holiday directly.  

Mail the reservation form and a one-night deposit to:  Roman Holiday Motel 
1000 (10th) JFK Boulevard 
North Wildwood, NJ  08260 
 
Name________________________________ Address______________________________ 

City____________________ State________  Zip__________            Phone_______________ 

Nights requested_______________________ Type of room _________________________ 

Adults__________ Children_____________   Amount enclosed_____________ 



Lutheran Marriage Encounter Weekends: 

ATTENTION MARRIED COUPLES:  Marriage Encounter allows husband and wife to eliminate all distractions and focus 
solely on each other for the weekend.  A $100 per couple registration fee gets you signed up; plus toward the end of 
the weekend, you will be given an opportunity to make a confidential contribution of whatever amount you wish 
toward continuation of the program.  Two nights lodging, 5 meals for each of you, and all supplies are included.   

April 28-30, 2017 in Lancaster, PA, at the all newly-renovated Heritage Hotel Lancaster, home of the unique tree-
house-inspired restaurant, “Loxley’s.” 
To sign up online, go to: www.GodLovesMarriage.org and pay the $100 registration fee using your credit card, or 
mark the option to mail in a check.  For questions, or if you would like a brochure mailed to you, contact Northeast 
US Directors of Lutheran Marriage Encounter, Fred & Julie Schamber, at 724-325-3166 or email: fjscham-
ber@comcast.net.    

Breathing the Good Air - Remarks from the Journey - Luke Csellak Swanson 

Introduction 

This newsletter is the newsletter that I initially thought I would have the most difficulty 
writing, mostly, because it covers two months where I, primarily, spent time away from my 
placement sites. My thought could not have been further from the truth. The down time I 
envisioned for myself during these months turned out to be very active and eventful. More 
importantly, this time has shown me a lot of what I want this experience to be and how I in-
tend to work, engage, and build relationships in the future. 

Please read Luke’s entire newsletter online at : http://www.zionsjonestown.com/update-from-luke-

our-missionary/ Or  click the link on Zion’s website’s front page. 

It’s time to start 

thinking about sum-

mer camp at Camps 

Kirchenwald and 

Nawakwa. There’s 

something for every-

one! Brochures are on the shelf in the Gath-

ering Space. Remember, Zion’s offers a 50% 

scholarship for everyone who wants to 

attend camp. If you register and pay in full by 

April 1, you save additional money! Ques-

tions? See Pastor Caitlin. 
For more information about Day Camp, talk to Pastor Caitlin, Michelle 
Bucks, or Elaine Ludwig.  

Join us for a Camp Fire!  

On Saturday, April 8 at 6:00 PM at Kyle and Pam (and Kolby and Karter) Brightbill’s 

house. Sign up in the Gathering Space and plan to join us for a fun night of fellowship 

and s’mores. Rain date is Saturday, May 20. All are welcome.  

Even More News You Can Use! 

http://www.zionsjonestown.com/update-from-luke-our-missionary/
http://www.zionsjonestown.com/update-from-luke-our-missionary/
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2 
9:15 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship 

 

3 
 

 4 
7 PM 
Worship 
and Music 

  5   5:30 Family Meal 

6:15 JOYFUL SPIRITS 
6:45 Lenten Worship/     
         Kings kids 

 
 

 
 

1     9 am Women’s Lenten 

Breakfast 
8     8 am Men’s Lenten 

Breakfast 
10am Day of Service  

9   PALM SUNDAY 
9:15 Kid’s Choirs 
9:30 Passport to Holy 
Week in Social Hall  
10:30 Worship--we’ll 
process from the  
town square! 

10 
. 

11      
 

12   5:30 Family Meal 

6:15 JOYFUL SPIRITS 
6:45 Kings Kids/Jr.                
         Youth group 
 

13 
7:00 pm  
Maundy 
Thursday 
worship   

14 
7:00 pm 
“Faces of 
the Cross” 
Good 
Friday 
worship 

15 
 

16    EASTER 

NO Sunday School 
7:00 Worship 
10:30 Worship 
 

17   
Newsletter 
Deadline 
 

18 
 

19   5:30 Family Meal 

6:15 JOYFUL SPIRITS 
6:45 Bible Study/     
         Kings kids 

20 
 

21 
7 PM 
Council 
 

22 
 Koinonia to Lebanon 
Community Theater 

23      
9:15 Sunday School 
10:30 Worship 
 

24 
 

25 
 

26   9:00 am sewing 
5:30 Family Meal 
6:15 JOYFUL SPIRITS 
6:45 Bible Study/     
         Kings kids 

27 

1 pm – Lunch 
Bunch 
7pm –Women’s 
Bible Study 

28 
 

29  
 

30    
9:15 Sunday School 
10:00 Getting to know 
you time 
10:30 Worship 
Spaghetti Miracle 
following worship 

31  
 

      

 

 

Bulletin deadline 
is every Tuesday  

SUNDAY MON TUE THUR FRI SAT 

7 

WED  

6 

Women’s Lenten Breakfast - Saturday, April 1 at the Jonestown United Methodist Church at 9:00 am.  Cost $8.00, sign-up on 
the small bulletin board in the gathering area.  Deadline to sign-up is March 26.  All Women are welcome! 

Men’s Lenten Breakfast - Saturday, April 8 at Esther’s Restaurant at 8:00 am.  All Men are welcome! 

Worship Participants for April 

 Lectors Crucifer Acolytes 
Nursery  
Attendants 

Children’s 
Sermons 

Counters 
Prayers of the 
People 

2 
Chad 
Wolferd 

Jim 
Adams 

Caden McFarland 
Lilly Harris 

Stella & Grace Ludwig 
Noel 

Strattan 
Larry & Sharon 

Houser 
Kerri Price 

9 
Karen 
Hitz 

Brian 
Adams 

Cassie & Ella Bortz Jackie Mohn 
Nancy 
Ludwig 

Ken Nelson Jr. 
Michelle 

Bucks 

16 
Noel 
Strattan 

Daryl 
Hess 

Xander McQuaide 
Joe Beidler 

Mason & Logan 
Livingston 

No staffed Nursery  

Pastor 
Caitlin Darryl Bush 

Deb Reiner 
Ann Kulp 

23 
Sandy 
Kneasel 

Mike 
Johnsen 

Lilly Harris 
Nick McFarland 

Gizelle McFarland 
Greta Kauffman 

Elaine 
Ludwig 

Deb Long 
Kelly Rittle 

Deb Reiner 

30 
Joanna 
Noll 

Jim 
Adams 

Gavin Bush 
Caden McFarland 

Ashley & Andy Schade 
Brian Adams 

Noel Strattan Tom Frey 

 

Altar Guild Communion Assistants Ushers Getting to know you time 

2,9,13 Noel/Karen 
14,16,23 Jen/Noel 
30 Pam/Dawn 

2,9,16 Deb Long, John Mohn Jr. 
23 John & Joanna Noll 
30 Linda Wenrich, Kelly Rittle 

Jack Biedler, Gavin Bender, 
Seth Kurtz, Richard Hitz 

Evangelism Committee 

 


